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News & Views 

Mawsley 

       March 2012 

What do you remember from your school days?  

When most people are asked this question it is a 
memorable experience or trip that first jumps into 
their minds. With this year being the Olympic year 
we want to provide our children with an experience 
that they will remember long into their future. 

And Mawsley goes to the And Mawsley goes to the 

Olympics!Olympics!  
The Dance Factory who meet for some of their dance classes at The 
Centre, Mawsley have been given the honour of dancing at the closing 
ceremony of the 2012 Olympics.  
 
Auditions have taken place and 25 students - several from Mawsley - have been 
chosen for this wonderful experience. The RWB Project, Midlands are organising 
the rehearsals and choreography under the expert guidance of Stephen and 
Becky Moonesamy.  
 
Miss Katy is very proud of all her students. 

The Olympics come to Mawsley! The Olympics come to Mawsley!  

Mawsley CP School are very excited about the 2012 

Olympics in London this year and plan on utilising 

this world class event to inspire the children at 

Mawsley school and the wider community.  

They have devised an ambitious project and raised 

the funds to allow every pupil to take part. Turn to 

page 4 to learn more and  see how you can join in. 

Peter Thomas, Chair of Mawsley Parish Council said, 
 

‘The school’s brilliant idea is to try to present the children, 

and some of the wider community, with an opportunity to 

'Try Something New', which will hopefully instil the very 

spirit of the Olympic games themselves. Not the spirit of 

competition, but rather the joy of effort, respect, teamwork 

and fair play. So they will take the children to places they 

might not otherwise go to, to try sporting activities they 

may never have thought of, with a view to simply enjoying 

themselves. If they then develop a new interest or talent as 

a result, then so much the better. The Parish Council is 

delighted to have been able to support them’  

Bob Littler , MVA, said,  
 

We are keen for the village’s children to get the most out 

of their life in Mawsley.  So we have made a donation to 

the school to help pay for the Olympic Project. We hope it 

sparks interest in new activities; maybe in 2020 or 2024 it 

will have been the catalyst for a GB gold medal!  

It won’t only be youngsters celebrating the 

Olympics. The W.I. will be parading an Olympic 

baton in Mawsley on 14th May.   
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www.thecentreatmawsley.co.uk   Tel: 01536 799528   

 ‘The Centre at Mawsley’ 

Did you know… 
...The Centre is available for Weddings, 

Christenings, parties, meetings - all occasions.  

...We have a new marquee, mood lighting and 

lasers, a bar and a new kitchen.  

...We can assist with all aspects of event planning - 

just contact us on 799528. Regular events at The Centre 

Quiz Night - Last Thursday of every 

month 8pm in the bar. 

Curry Night - 1st Tuesday of every month 

£6.50 for a curry and a pint - 6pm until 

9pm. 

The Centre at Mawsley Pool League - 

Every Tuesday evening - enter the  

league and enjoy regular games of pool. 

Coming soon!   Dates for your diary 
 

Thursday 17th May Handbag sale 

3pm until 8pm 
 

Monday 4th June - The Queen's 

Diamond Jubilee Celebration - 

event starts at 2pm. There will be 
cream teas,  BBQ and a bouncy castle. 

 

Saturday 14th July - 

 Mawsley Village Fete - 12 noon  - 4pm. 

B l i t z  N i g h t  
Saturday 21st April 2012 

 
 

Memphis Belles singing live 

Comedian Billy De Laine 

Disco playing music from the era 
Corned Beef hash supper 

 

7.30pm until midnight 

£10 per ticket  

 Children’s Easter Party  

Sat 31st March  

5 - 8.30pm 

Disco, Buffet, face painting and craft activities 

The Easter Bunny will visit with chocolate for the 

children.                    Tickets £5 each available now. 

Children’s Easter Egg Hunt 

Monday 9th April 

 

Egg Hunt starts at 10am 

 

 

 

 
Meet in the bar at The Centre before 10am 

Search for Eggs and be rewarded with a chocolate one! 

The Easter Bunny will be starting the Egg Hunt.  

Hot drinks and bacon sandwiches on sale. £1.50 per child. 

For your entertainment we bring you a 

variety of special events: 

Friday 9th March  

Karin Bello  
singing in the bar 9pm until midnight. 
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The MVA has been doing some more work, to ensure that the equipment we buy is what young people would like 
to have.   A representative of the intended equipment supplier and I have met with years 5 and 6 at the school. 
We showed them some videos of various equipment being used (this generated great excitement !) and talked 
through their ideas. They then went on to choose the equipment they liked best. They made clear they were also 
very keen to see facilities for skateboarding and BMX. 
 

By the time you read this I should also have been able to meet with the Scouts, Guides and Youth Club to get their 
views. If we have missed you and you want to contribute, just email me at boblittler@btconnect.com . 

Some of the  
consultation team:  
Darcy Johns,  
Bethany Burlin, 
Francesca 
Ellingham,  
Isaac Amis,  
Caitlin Eades,  
Joshua May-Green, 
Tahlia Feasey and 
Noah King with  
Bob Littler and a 
representative of 
the equipment 
supplier 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ness Mileham’s  

Kid’s Come First Childminding Service 
 

Children are cared for in a safe, happy family environment.  
Promoting your child’s learning and development through play 

and outdoor activities and simply having fun! 
 

Vacancies now available from September 2012 
 

Experienced Childminder  Full & Part Time Vacancies 

Ofsted Registered   Before and After School 

First Aid Trained  Attends Local groups 
 

If you would like to discuss available spaces and your 

requirements feel free to get in touch 

 
01536 791203/mob 07729 313008, or email 

vanessa.mileham@btinternet.com  

Older children’s play area – update 

                                 

TEA DANCE 
COME AND JOIN US FOR THE FIRST TEA DANCE EVER 

HELD AT MAWSLEY VILLAGE 

FANCY A BIT OF FUN, EXERCISE & GOOD COMPANY? 

THEN THIS IS THE PLACE FOR YOU. 

THE CENTRE AT MAWSLEY 

FRIDAY 23RD MARCH 

2.30 - 4.30PM 

 

TICKETS £4 INCLUDES REFRESHMENTS 

 

 

 

 

FOR TICKETS OR MORE INFO TEL: 01536 791186 

ALL WELCOME 

 

mailto:boblittler@btconnect.com
http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?q=playtime&hl=en&gbv=2&biw=1366&bih=673&tbm=isch&tbnid=MzuvbB-LZh7kwM:&imgrefurl=http://www.fosjp.org.uk/jamiesplaytime.html&docid=5nn6VKqewnB1wM&imgurl=http://www.fosjp.org.uk/jamiesplaytime/logo_jamies_playtime.gif&w=642&h=383
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Here are the classes that we are inviting 

you to sign up for on Friday 20th April. 

Some classes will have a minimum number of 

participants in order to ensure they are 

worthwhile for all involved!  

A sign up sheet for all classes can be found on our 

community board (outside Mrs Wright’s office!) 

or please ring the school on 01536 799182 and 

book a place. Payment for your place will need to 

be made when booking or within a week of booking 

(for those bookings taken over the phone). 

Our Olympic project will begin this term where each year group 

will be spending every Friday afternoon learning about a 

different country from around the world. They will research an 

Olympic athlete from their chosen country to learn about, they 

will be studying an art form from that country and creating a 

performance piece also based on their country chosen. At the 

end of term we will be inviting our community into school to 

come and share some of the work the children have been 

producing throughout the term in Friday brain boost sessions. 

We will be trying this year to embed the Olympic Values into our 

curriculum at school and working hard with the children to open 

their minds to what the Olympic and Paralympic Values are 

really about and how they can demonstrate them in their every 

day lives.  

The values of the games are;   Friendship,  

   Respect,   Excellence,  

Equality,   Courage,  

Determination,  Inspiration.   

These values will be the key focus of brainboost 

sessions at the beginning of the summer term. We will 

be asking the children to think about how they 

demonstrate these values in their everyday lives.  

As part of the project we are inviting our parents and 

local community to demonstrate ‘courage’ and 

‘inspiration’ to our children by attending one of our 

adult workshops held for one morning only on Friday 

20th April. We are asking for adults in the community 

to become role models by trying something new for a 

small contribution of £3 per class. We have a wide 

range of topics to meet all interests - see aside. 

In our final summer term we will be putting these values 

to the test! Every week for 6 weeks on a Monday 

afternoon every child will have the opportunity to try a 

new sport. We are very excited about this especially as 

we are able to offer this to all children at no cost to 

themselves due to the fantastic financial support we 

have received from the Friends of Mawsley School, The 

MVA and The Mawsley Parish Council. We appreciate 

and thank them all very much for believing in our 

project! 

We are looking forward to giving you more details 

about the project and how you can be involved in the 

next newsletter. 

 

 

9- 10 am  

Yoga Great for strength & flexibility & 
helps in leading a calmer life. 

Samba Samba drumming to recreate the 
sounds of Brazilian carnival. 

Basic 
computer 

Learn more about Word & 
Powerpoint and how to use the 
internet. 

9 - 11 am Willow 

weaving 

Learn how to manipulate willow 
to create your own masterpiece. 

 

 

10.15 - 

11.15 am 

Dance Raise those heart rates with an 
exciting dance class. 

Philosophy Use thinking & listening skills to 
explore a stimulus & then discuss 
the resulting question. 

Sign 

Language 

Learn to sign basic greetings and 
weather signs. 

Glee Learn a song & dance routine.  

 

 

11.30 - 

12.30am  

French for 

Novices 

Learn basic greetings that you 
could use every day. 

First Aid Learn to deal with every day first 
aid issues from our resident 
paramedic. 

Creative 

Writing 

Take part in games & activities 
that will inspire your writing. 

Talking Maths A different approach to Maths to 
help with your skills & engage 
with your child. 

Try Something New! 
Mawsley CP School are very excited about the up and coming 2012 Olympics 
in London this year and plan on utilising this world class event to inspire our 
children at Mawsley and our wider community.  



5 

The MVA meets on third Thursday of the 
month at The Centre at 8pm.  

The next meetings will be on: 

 15th March and 19th April 

Mawsley Parish Council awards £4,500 for school project 
 
We at the Parish Council were very impressed with an enthusiastic 
presentation from Mrs. Wright - Headmistress, Steve Buckle - School 
Governor, and in particular, Andrea Cox and Michelle Harris - teachers 
from the school here in Mawsley. They were applying for some of the 
Community Fund (of which there is still some left!) to help towards an 
exciting venture for all the children at our school in Olympic year. 
  
All the Councillors were impressed, not just with the ambition of the 
project, nor the huge amount of effort that had already been expended in 
reaching the stage where the staff could come to us with a fully detailed 
presentation but also with the sheer enthusiasm and desire to realise this 
dream for the children of our village by these dedicated people. I'm not 
exaggerating when I say it was inspirational to hear them talk about their 
plans, and particularly to see their looks of joy and relief when we 
unanimously agreed to their request for £4,500 to help fund the many 
coach journeys necessary to make their dreams a reality. 
  
We wish all those involved the very best of luck with their plans. We really 
hope it all comes together without too many hitches. And by the way, you 
didn't need to look quite so relieved. With such a well-presented and 
enthusiastic plan, we'd never have dreamed of saying no!  
 
Peter Thomas, Chair Mawsley Parish Council 

 

 

SATURDAY  
10

TH
 MARCH 2012 

2PM – 4PM  

FAYRE 
Spring is here! 

We have Easter and Mother’s day all 

wrapped up, so come to the Friends 

of Mawsley School Easter Fayre for 

lots of family fun!   

Including… 

 

 PAINT YOUR OWN POTTERY 

 MAKE YOUR OWN MOTHER’S 

DAY AND EASTER CARDS 

 DECORATE A CUPCAKE 

 PHOTO KEYRINGS 

 NAME THE BUNNY 

 CHOCOLATE TOMBOLA 

 HAIR, NAILS, TATTOOS 

 GUESS THE CAKE WEIGHT 

 EASTER EGG HUNT 

Plus Refreshments including delicious  

Hot Cross Buns  
&  

Cream Teas 
 

We hope to see you there and want to 
thank you for supporting the school. 

Also enter a sealed 

bid for probably the 

biggest Toblerone 

you have ever 

seen!!! 

MVA supports Olympic Project 
 
Ever since it was first mooted that the 
UK should bid to host the Olympics it 
was always intended that it should also 
be a boost towards active participation 
in sport, particularly by young people. 
 
The MVA’s ideals are a little less 
ambitious, but not markedly so; a little 
less money maybe. Certainly we are 
keen for the village’s children to get the 
most out of their life in Mawsley.  
 
So we have donated £500 to the school 
to help pay for the Olympic Project. We 
hope it sparks interest in new activities; 
maybe in 2020 or 2024 it will have been 
the catalyst for a GB gold medal! 
 
Bob Littler 
MVA 

The next Parish Council meeting will be on 12th March at 

7.30pm  at The Centre. The agenda will be posted a few days 

before on the village noticeboards and the website. 
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Street Dance Classes 
The Centre at Mawsley 

Mondays: 4 -5pm    Ages: 4 -7yrs     Price: £4.50 

Teacher is CRB checked 

Please contact Porcha Walsh for more information: 

MOBILE: 07891382174     

 EMAIL: Overload-dance-academy@hotmail.com 

Or 

Add Overload Dance as a friend on facebook. 

The cast  of Snow White and the Many 
Dwarfs after 3 successful performances 
over a very snowy weekend in 
February.  MADs thanks all the helpers 
who made this production possible and 
everyone who braved the weather to 
be part of the audience. More than 250 
tickets were sold. 

Thanks to Vic Cope’s  vision and ingenuity, and the loan of the 
school’s stage the pantomime this year  was performed  under 
a full proscenium arch with drapes on a huge stage. Who 
knows, we may even manage curtains that draw next time!  

M.A.D.S. Needs You – Can You Help?? 

Mawsley Amateur Dramatics Society (M.A.D.S.) is 
looking for someone with some experience of 
directing and producing drama to help us with 
future amateur dramatics productions. 
 
Perhaps you have been involved with other 
amateur dramatics groups or School/College 
drama productions.  Those who have been 
involved in directing and producting our 
pantomimes over the past few years have got 
great satisfaction out of this, and maybe you could 
too.   
 
We feel we need some expert assistance to move 
the group forward and also to have a go at some 
slightly more adventurous and serious drama 
productions.  We would also like to attract some 
more acting talent, and think this may help us to 
do so. 
 
If you are interested in being our director/
producer, it would be great to hear from you.  
Please get in touch with Gareth on K 790864 or 
garethn@hotmail.fr  
 
We look forward to hearing from you. 
 
Mawsley Amateur Dramatics Society 
 
P.S. You don’t have to be MAD, but it may help… 

mailto:Overload-dance-academy@hotmail.com
mailto:garethn@hotmail.fr
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Inside the centre of The Centre 
(Continuing to look at issues we face in running The Centre) 

 

Promoting The Centre 
 
I have been a user of The Centre since it opened; I run the weekly Under 
5s group, and have also organised some events - such as last year’s 
Harvest Ball. 
 
Jane and the volunteer directors had often said that the only way to 
reduce the subsidy the village pays to fund The Centre’s community 
activities was to promote The Centre. Because what community groups 
pay to use the hall doesn’t cover even half of the cost more business has 
to be found. The more people know it is an ideal venue for parties - for 
young and old and in-between; for wedding receptions and christenings; 
in fact for all kinds of social events which make use of the excellent bar, 
the more revenue it can generate. 
 
However it was also clear that the demands on Jane’s time of day-to-day 
running The Centre meant she was simply not able to spend enough 
time promoting it and organising events.  I am now employed by The 
Centre on a part time basis to focus on raising its profile and so develop 
new business; and to help organise events. 
 
At the moment we are producing banners which are displayed on the 
A43 at the roundabout for Mawsley. This produced fantastic results for 
the Wedding Fayre which we held last month.  
 
We are carrying a half page advert with Village Connect and the 
Brixworth Directory, events are mentioned on Radio Northampton and 
in the Kettering Evening Telegraph. All our events are advertised in the 
Four Spires magazine and events for children are featured in the 
Mawsley School newsletter. We have recently produced a new website - 
www.thecentreatmawsley.co.uk which not only carries details of all 
events but also has information about our regular user groups, the TV 
schedule, photographs of The Centre etc. If you become a friend with 
'The Centre at Mawsley' on Facebook you will be able to keep up to date 
with all event information. If you send your email address to 
sarah.j.hart123@googlemail.com we will send you regular email 
updates. 
 
Are you able to help with the task of promoting The Centre? Do you 
have a notice board at work, do you work for a local publication, can you 
produce posters?  If you would like to help please contact me. 
 
Would you like to see a particular event organised at The Centre? Please 
get in touch with your suggestions. 
 
Please call at The Centre, telephone 799528 or email  
sarah.j.hart123@googlemail.com. 
 
Sarah Hart. 
 
P.S. Working there, in the office, I now realise just how busy that office 
is! I’m amazed. Oh for a quiet moment! 

Mawsley Baby & Toddler Group 

The Centre at Mawsley 
 

Every Thursday morning during term 
time 9.30am until 11am 

 
£1.50 for the 1st child in the family and 

50p for brothers/sisters 

This group is suitable for children from 

birth until they start school.  

For more information contact Sarah on 

790517. 

 Mawsley  

Bumps and Buggies 

Group 
The Centre at Mawsley 

Every Monday morning during term 

time From 9am 

For more information contact Sarah 

on 790517. 

To advertise in  
Mawsley News & Views  

please contact Pat Rowley on 
791881 or  email  

rowleypj@btinternet.com 
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 RAY JACOBS ...  
  

..your local property 
consultant for Horts 
Estate Agents with 
an  answer to the 

question, “Buy To 

Let... Phoenix from 
the flames or dead as 
a dodo?”   

Homes urgently required 
in Mawsley 
Desperately need more 
properties of all types for 
waiting buyers. 
Call now for a free, no 
obligation, valuation. Office:  01536 790118 

Mobile:  07970607085 

Unhappy with your current agent? For an unrivalled 

personal service who better than a fellow villager to sell 

the dream ( and your house ) to our bank of clients?  

Still unsure whether to use Horts? 
Then check what our previous clients 

said about us on the independent 
website www.allagents.co.uk. 

Buy to Let – Is it time to think again? 
 

Buy-to-let may not be the hot property it was during the boom but lower house prices, rising rents, poor 

interest returns at banks, unsure pension payouts and improving mortgage deals have caused us all to think 
again. 

 

If you are willing to accept that the value of a property may slide in the short term, and can ensure the 
property meets the criteria of at least 75% to 85% loan-to-value and returning 125% of monthly mortgage 

payments then it can be a good long-term investment.  

 
Like any investment, buy-to-let comes with no guarantees, but for those who have more faith in bricks and 

mortar than stocks and shares here are some top tips:  

 

1. Research the market  
If you are new to buy-to-let, what do you know about the market? Do you know the risks, as well as the 

benefits? If you know someone who has entered the buy-to-let market, ask them about their 

experiences.  
 

2. Choose a promising area  

Promising does not mean most expensive or cheapest. Promising means a place where people would like 
to live and this can be for a variety of reasons.  

 

3. Do the maths 
Before you think about looking around properties sit down with a pen and paper and write down the cost 

of houses you are looking at and the rent you are likely to get. Traditionally buy-to-let lenders want rent 

to cover 125% of the mortgage repayments. Deposits required are around 15-25%.  
 

4. Shop around  

Do not just walk into your bank and building society and ask for a mortgage. If you are looking for 

advice consider using a specialist buy-to-let mortgage broker. Remember asking them for information 
means you are under no obligation to use them.  

 

5. Think about your target tenant  
Instead of imagining whether you would like to live in your investment property, put yourself in the 

shoes of your target tenant. Who are they and what do they want?  

 
6. Don't be over ambitious  

We can’t all be buy-to-let millionaires with huge portfolios but we can secure a better future for 

ourselves if we are sensible. To compare different property's value use their yield, that is annual rent 
received as a percentage of the purchase price. You should easily achieve 5%, far more than your 

money will get in a bank currently. 

Finally, choose an agent to help you. Their advice is free and you do not have to go for a High Street 

presence as many independent agents offer an excellent and personal service.  
 

Horts currently have a fantastic selection of Buy To Let properties on our books. Prices are currently around 

2005/6 levels and rental returns/yields are very strong. If you have lost faith in banks or pensions, bricks and 
mortar still provide a great income and long term investment. Please call me on the numbers above to discuss 

further or make an appointment. 

http://www.allagents.co.uk
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SANDRA 
  

Clothing Alterations & Repairs 

Ladies & Gents 

Also Dressmaking 

  

SPECIAL OCCASIONS WEAR 

BY SANDRA 
  

 Heirloom silk Christening wear, 

Bridal, Bridesmaids, 

Communion Wear 

7 Brambleside 

Kettering 

NN16 9BH 01536 521481 

WOLD FARM 

  
  
  
  

Superior 
Bed & Breakfast 

In large period farmhouse in  
Old village 

En suite rooms & family suite 
Tel: 01604 781258 

  Silver Award 

 

 

Professional dog grooming 
  

Bath and dry Health checks 

Nails clipped    Clipping   Scissoring 
  

Call: 01536 521933 
Mob: 07906 163713 

doggiesdelight.vpweb.co.uk 

KETTERING 

DOGGIES DELIGHT 

Mawsley Open Gardens and 

Scarecrows 2012 
 

We will hold this event as part of Mawsley’s Jubilee 
celebration on Monday 4th June. 

 

Mawsley ‘Open Gardens’ is a very friendly and sociable affair which simply 
gives keen gardeners an excuse to invite neighbours in to share their pleasure 
and to talk ‘gardening’ and gives everyone else an excuse to be a little bit 
nosey and to find out what is possible in our small clay-soil gardens.  
 

Would you consider opening your garden this year? It’s only for a few hours 
but it really would add to the event if we had some new addresses to add to 
the list of regulars. Wherever you live we need your garden but in particular 
we would love to include more in the Old Gorse Way area and in the newer 
part of the village beyond the surgery because we already have a couple of 
lonely gardens in those areas.  
 

To join in, or to find out more, please contact Pat Rowley on 791881 or 
rowleypj@btinternet.com. 

Puppies for Sale 
 

K C Reg German Shepard Pups 
Bitches and Dogs 

Excellent pedigree and 
temperament . 

 

Ready from the end of March 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

All enquirers contact Pete or Linda 

on 07903145589 

  

 All types of construction 

  A design to suit your lifestyle 

  Qualified reliable staff 

 Completed gardens can be viewed 

 …….always high standards 

GreenFeat  
Garden Design & Construction 

07540 976639 

john@greenfeat.co.uk    

www.greenfeat.co.uk 

 

Treat yourself to GreenFeat garden  

…..start with a free design consultation 
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Phill Davies Flooring 

Free estimates       Own carpets fitted 

Underlay, gripper and door bars 

supplied     Budget ranges & room size 

remnants always available  

  

  

  

Free underlay, gripper 

and door bars with all 

carpets purchased.  

Contact Phill on: 

01536 411495 or  

07801 632265 

philldaviesflooring@gmail.com 

Home from home childcare in the 

heart of Mawsley Village.  
 

Full & Part time spaces available. 

 

Please call Nicola on: 

 01536 791640 or  07969 000141  
to find out more. 

 

What a job! 
Damien Cox, Kettering Borough 
Council Dog Warden, makes regular 
visits to Mawsley to pick up dog 
mess from our pavements and 
verges. He uses the same technology 
that is available to all dog owners - 
i.e. he bends down and picks each 
piece up with a small plastic bag.   
 
He would prefer to catch and 
prosecute the offending owners 
rather than continually clear up after 
them. If you know who they are or 
when they are about please get in 
touch with Damien Cox at KBC. 
01536  410333 or  use the online 
reporting system. 
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£240.00 

£195.00 

 

and ‘ENLIGHTEN WHITEN’ £495 

 

 

Mawsley Sports Council Update 
 
“Mawsley what?” we hear you all say. Don’t worry you are a majority voice and 
actually the reason for this update. So here it is… 
  
Mawsley Sports Council is a small group of volunteers representing the different 
sports teams who use Mawsley Playing Fields as well as the MVA, parish council & TCAM. We have been in 
existence for about a year and ‘things’ are beginning to move forward.  
 
The purpose or role of the Mawsley Sports Council, as stated in our constitution…  ‘is to manage the sports usage 
and  development for sport of Mawsley’s playing fields, in an equitable manner; and to ensure good communication 
between the various clubs who use the fields and The Centre at Mawsley.’ 
 
The objectives of the Sports Council are to manage the day to day usage and maintenance of the sports pitches and 
lead the strategic development of the current, and potentially additional, pitches.  
In particular to: 

improve the quality of the pitches; 
work together in a co-ordinated manner and to ensure equitable use of the limited resources; 
develop the current facilities, and seek to add to them; 
raise funds for maintenance and development of pitches; allocate those funds; 
promote the value that the Sports Council brings to the village; 
manage the tenure of the pitches. 

 
Membership of the Sports Council can include anyone who has a genuine interest in or the skills needed to help the 
Sports Council achieve its objectives. If you are interested in getting involved please contact the chair of Mawsley 
Sports Council (Nick) via his email hughes149@sky.com.  
 
To find out more about the Sports Council’s achievements to date look out for a further update in the next 
newsletter.   
 

 

mailto:hughes149@sky.com
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Girl Guiding – Brownie and Rainbow 
leaders needed 
 
Within Mawsley village we have a Rainbow 
Pack (5 – 7 year olds) and Brownie Pack (7 – 
10 year olds). Both of these packs are in need of a 
volunteer leader to keep them within the adult/child 
ratios set by Girl Guiding: 
 
Rainbows - A leader to join the existing leader. The 
volunteer would need to take over the main running of 
the pack from September 2012. The volunteer will also 
need to be in possession of a Girl Guide Warrant or be 
willing to attain one with the help of the outgoing leader. 
 
Brownies - A leader to join the 2 existing leaders (no 
warrant required). 
 
If you are interested in either of these roles or would like 
to discuss what these roles would involve please contact: 

Sarah Blackman (Brownies) – 01536 799684 / 
07883293633 

Kate Eddolls (Brownies & Rainbows) - 07719568968  

Brownies started back after 
the New Year with vigour – 
this term we are working hard 
to gain the Hostess Badge. 
 

Our term started off with a bang – a visit from 
Northampton St John’s Ambulance, bringing with them 
their ambulance.  The girls loved looking at all the gadgets 
in the ambulance and finding out how to immobilise one of 
the leaders. It’s the first time she has been still or quiet. 
 

To learn about other cultures in February the girls learnt 
about the Chinese New Year and had real fun making a 
dancing Chinese dragon puppet. 
 

Wednesday 22nd February is Girl Guiding Thinking Day – 
this is the day when Lord and Lady Baden Powell started 
the Girl Guide and Scouting movement – our girls wore 
their badges to school with pride! 
 

After a well deserved rest through half term, the girls came 
back to a brilliant night Line Dancing with the Mawsley 
Line Dancers, lots of laughter, Whoops and Yee Haas could 

be heard!  The night was so 
enjoyable that we will be 
asking the ladies (and their 

pink cowboy hats) back very soon!!!!  In thanks for their 
enthusiasm and patience the Brownies are making a 
donation to Cransley Hospice on their behalf. 
 

Future events we have planned for the next few weeks 
are: 
A 10 pin bowling party to celebrate our 4th birthday, 
Yoga evening, craft nights making a mothers day present 
and card, Easter present, and finally an Easter egg hunt. 
Way off in the future and hopefully when the weather is 
warmer we have an evening cruise in the Girl Guide 
narrow boat and a Pack Weekend Away planned. 
 
If you think your daughter would like to join Brownies 
(we are full at the moment but operate a waiting list) 
please contact us for further details.   
 
Sarah.blackman@cmu.nhs.uk or 01536 799684 

Editor: Couldn’t get the necessary permission in time to publish 
our pictures of the Brownies line-dancing - so here are the line 

dancing ladies in their pink hats instead!  By the time you read 
this they may have inflicted themselves on the Beavers as well! 
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Hands on 

personal 

approach  

to your own 

business needs 

48 Long Breech, Mawsley, NN14 1TR 

Tel/Fax: 01536 799 155 Mob: 07787 180 330 

Please tell advertisers that you saw their Advert in Mawsley News & Views 

(Not convinced that would get through the trades description act!) 
 

In February Mawsley Beavers attended their first District Sleepover. Six of our 
Beavers joined up with Beavers from 5 other Colonies from Kettering and the 
surrounding areas. We had 22 hours to have fun, choreograph dances, learn 
songs, learn circus skills, learn magic skills, and put on a play, as well as 
having lots of games and a very late night. The Beavers got to sleep in tents 
inside a hall, and one Beaver who shall remain nameless, at 12.15am was 
playing “patter cake” in the tent, and when it was suggested that they went to 
sleep stated “I’m bored” which resulted in an even stronger suggestion that 
they should go to sleep!!!! Eventually by 1.30 am all of the Beavers had 
surrendered to sleep. 
 

On the Saturday afternoon the tired Beavers performed their songs, stomp 
music, dances, play, circus skills, and magic show to their gathered relations 
and then went home tired.  Considering some of the children are not into 
singing and dancing and that they were working with a lot of new people they 
all did really well, and they should be proud of themselves. 

  
Thank you to everyone who made the sleepover possible. We would 
also like to share with you what some of our children said about the 
sleepover. 
 

 “It was great staying up ‘til 10 o’clock, having hot dogs and sleeping 

with my friends and luckily no one snored” Josh aged 7 

“I really enjoyed my Beavers camp, it was great to sleep in the tents 
with my friends.  I also enjoyed all of the activities during the day, we 

all had such a fun time!!!” Ben aged 7 

“The best bit was sleeping indoors in a tent and that no adults slept in 

the tent” Alex aged 7 

“I enjoyed doing all of the fun activities and making the things for the 
show, it was good sharing a tent with another girl as we had lots of room, and had lots of fun” 

Kallie aged 7 

“I had a great time. I really enjoyed everything. I loved it!” Archie aged 7 

“What I really enjoyed was looking for the pegs and stealing others from their buckets and all the tricks we had . I also 

liked meeting new friends and being THE  FIRST ONE TO SLEEEEEEEEEEEEEEP!!!!” Logan aged 7 

Hawk, Kingfisher and Kestrel 

 

Barn Dance 

Friday 27th April 

TCAM 

7.30 – 11.30pm 

Tickets :-£6.00children   £12 adults 

£32 Family ticket 

Food 

 

Information and tickets contact  

Mary Findlay 791228 

We’ve been on a sleepover....  
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Mawsley Village WI 

March is upon us and this brings with it my 
favourite season with daffodils and sunshine 
[hopefully it’s not raining or snowing when you 
read this!] 
 
We are as busy as the birds and organising all 
sorts of events. In May, all the WIs in 
Northamptonshire will be taking part in our own 
Olympic baton relay. The Four Spires WI will 
bring it to Mawsley on May 14th and we will take 
it to Desborough the next day. We hope as many 
residents as possible will support us and turn out 
on our day and show how community spirited we 
are.  
 
Further ahead, our annual coach trip in July will 
be to Sandringham in Norfolk and we celebrate 
our 7th birthday in June. For the village as a 
whole  there will be the Jubilee and wouldn’t it 
be lovely to see everywhere decked out with 
bunting and flags.  
 
Our next meeting is on 14th March when our 
speaker will be Jane Barnes from Melton 
Mowbray with ‘Tales of a Farmer’s Wife’ -  quite 
a funny story. Their farm sells the milk to Long 
Clawson Dairies which makes the famous Stilton 
Cheese and more importantly she will be 
bringing along samples of it, so do come along.    
 
For any information call 791186 or 799116. Or go 
to mawsleyvillagewi.btck.co.uk 

Hypnotherapy at Mawsley Medical Centre.  Free consultation 
What is holding you back? What small thing would you change about how you think, 
feel or behave that could make a big difference to your enjoyment of life? 
Maggie Meigh is a qualified and experienced hypnotherapist, counsellor and NLP 
Master Practitioner. She is also a qualified trainer. Understanding how the mind 
governs everything, Maggie can help you to: 

  banish phobias - fast! 

 reduce weight permanently 

 handle stress and anxiety 

 gain confidence 

 make decisions 

 set and achieve your goals 

 deal with pain 

 stop smoking 

 change negative inner dialogue 

 be the best you can be 

Maggie has a sensitive and down 
to earth approach, instantly 
putting you at ease. The sessions 
are educational and enjoyable 
and will make a real difference to 
you. Stop existing and start living.  

Call Maggie now on 01604 869783 or 07900 400094 and book a free initial 20 minute 
chat. Bring this advertisement to get 10% discount on you first session.  
     www.bbetter.uk.com 

Mawsley Walking Group  
 

On Sunday, 25th March we will be walking 

round Stanwick Lakes, a distance of about 

3 miles.  If you would like to join us meet at 

The Centre Car Park at 10.00 a.m.   

For further information contact Steve on 

791681. 

This is part of Wendy’s litter picking area 

This is not! 

Letters to the Editor 

Howard Smith paper has 
replenished our stocks of 
newsletter paper, free of 

charge, for the next six months. This makes a tremendous 
difference to the funds going into the MVA pot so we are very 
grateful to Andy Buxton who arranges this for us. 
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Spot the difference 
Dear Editor 
Question. What’s the difference between South and 
North Mawsley? 
Answer. Wendy Andrews. Wendy is the lady who 
does a regular volunteer litter pick along Broughton 
Road and the pond location ….on her own, without 
any fuss … 
Mr Grumpy...please note! 
Thanks, Wendy… 
 

Tom Sanders 
 
Editor. Thanks for the pictures, Tom. I checked this 
out before publishing and Tom is right. Wendy has 
equipped herself with gloves, bags and a litter picker. 
Her view is that if something needs doing you might 
as well just do it. She has also rescued 100s of 
goldfish which were stranded in the dried up village 
pond - but that’s another story! 
 
Children’s Play Area 
Ma’am 
I was delighted to see that moves are afoot to 
provide playing facilities for children above the age of 
10. I was however somewhat staggered with the cost 
of the project. 
 
As a boy I seem to recall endless hours of fun could 
be gained from a brick wall 10 feet high by 30 feet 
long (100 metres by 40 grams in metric terms) on 
which could be painted goal posts, cricket stumps 
and any number of different sized circles – all of 
which can be used for a variety of different ball 
games. 
 
Alternatively, I have a number of old jumpers that I 
am more than willing to loan to the MVA/Parish 
Council and which make excellent goal posts! 
 

Maj. Gen Five P. Smaller (retired) 
 
Village Pond 
Ma’am, 
I suspect that I am not the only one who has gazed 
with disappointment at the Village Pond recently. 
Despite all the valiant efforts, the pond lining that 
took so long to install has been breached and water 
is now entering the pond through that breach. 
 
I now believe that the only permanent remedy will 
be to fill the offending hole with concrete and offer 
the land to the developers to build the final house in 
our village. This is the only safe option left since the 
lifebelt was sold to raise funds for the Over 10’s play 
area. 
 

Miss D. The-Pointe 

Quiz (26th Jan) - Apology 
Ma’am, 
Having worked tirelessly for several months in 
preparing a number of questions to place before the 
intelligentsia of Mawsley at the January Quiz, I find I 
have to admit to an error. My answer to the question 
“Which chemical element has the atomic number 
17?” was “Hydrogen”. This is wrong and as every 
right minded person knows the correct answer is 
“Chlorine”. I can only put this error down to human 
frailty and poor eyesight. I have double checked my 
source and the questions should have been “Which 
chemical element has the atomic number 1?” – I 
misread the “?” as a “7”…. mea culpa. 
 

As I result I have revisited the marking for the 
evening and have to advise that the team that raised 
the query (Max Oxlarge) will get no additional points 
as they gave “Silicon” as their answer. However 
“Charlie and Friends” do get an additional point but 
remain in second place. 
 

With regard to the “original” version of “Light My 
Fire” may I suggest the team who raised the query 
check their musical history? To my mind a Jose 
Feliciano cover does not seem to suggest he 
performed the original. 
Richard Meredith 
 
What’s in a name? 
Ma’am, 
I trust I am not too late in suggesting “Mawsley News 
& Views” may be a good title for your excellent 
publication? 
Mr. B. Lated. 
 

 
Property and Garden Services 

Steve Draycott 

3 Cowslip Hill 

Mawsley Village 

Kettering 

NN14 1GU 

Phone 01536 791681 

Mobile 07804 120076 

Fully experienced in all areas of: 
  

  Maintenance 

 Painting & decorating 
also  

 Pressure washing  
of paths, patios, decking &  
general garden areas 

To advertise your business in  

Mawsley News & Views  
please contact Pat Rowley 

rowleypj@btinternet.com 

01536 791881 

The next issue is due out on 18th April 

Adverts to be received by 6th April 
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Don’t miss out on 

50% OFF OF YOUR NURSERY 

FEES!  

On new registrations for 

under two’s. 

Please call the nursery for 

more information. 

Holiday Playscheme 

From Monday 2nd April 2012- Monday 16th April 1012 

Come along and play for either a full day, school hours or just the morning or afternoon. You don’t 

have to book a session pattern, ad hoc sessions can be booked.      

Activities will include 

Let’s Get Creative, arts and crafts galore! 

Experiment Day, getting down to the science behind things, making slimes, volcanoes & lots more. 
Forest Fun! Going on a mystery hunt in the Mawsley woodland. What will we find is the big question? 
Extreme Sports Day, Bring in your scooters and skates and get ready for an action packed day at the 
park! Helmets must be worn! 
P A R T Y TIME!  

01536 791609 

Messy Day. 

Sunday 25th March, 1pm till 

4pm 
£2 admission per child. 

Come along and see our new pre-school room, our outdoors 

indoors garden room, and experience our new stimulating 

sensory room. 

 

Now taking pre-school 

registrations for September 

2012  government funded 

sessions. 

We are filling up quickly! We 

recommend booking as soon as 

possible to avoid disappointment. 

 

01536 791609 
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FREE CALL OUT 
  

NORTHAMPTONSHIRE DOMESTIC 
APPLIANCE SERVICES  

  

REPAIRS, SUPPLY, SERVICE & 

INSTALLATION OF 

  

  

  

  

  
  

SPECIALISTS IN: 

AEG, ZANUSSI, ELECTROLUX, 

BOSCH, NEFF, CANNON, 

HOTPOINT, AND ALL LEADING BRANDS 
  

FRIENDLY, HONEST SERVICE 
  

PHONE 01536 359596 or  

07963 331302 

210072 

 GAS & ELECTRIC COOKERS 

 WASHING MACHINES 

 TUMBLE DRYERS 

 DISHWASHERS 

 FRIDGES 

L & M  

Hairdressing & Beauty 

Mobile Hairdressing Services 

Nail Enhancements 

Crazy Angel Spray Tanning 

Eyebrow Shaping 

Mobile no. 07769150128 

info@landmbeauty.co.uk 

Mawsley Gardening & Wildlife Club  
is holding an Open Evening on Tuesday, 20th March  

from 7.30 p.m. till 8.30 p.m. at The Centre.  

 
Why not come along and tell us what you would like to see included 
in our Programme for the year ahead – are you interested in visits to 
gardens such as Kelmarsh or Stowe; would talks from local gardening 
and wildlife personalities be of interest; maybe if you are new to 
gardening (and to Mawsley) tips, hints and demonstrations might be 
something you would like?  
 

Please come along and meet us – we look forward to hearing your 

views.  

We are a sociable, friendly bunch. None of us are Titchmarshes but 

all enjoy gardens. 
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 White Knight 
Decorating Ltd 

37 Crescent West, Kettering,  NN16 8AB 

Tel: 01536 312572  

Mob: 07967 235744 
Email: j.white137@btinternet.com 

Formerly J.White Decorating 
  

For all your decorating requirements 

From a quick freshen up to a 5 star 

finish 

Inclusive of Tiling. Coving, Hidden 

trunking for wall mounted TV cables 

And repair plastering. 

  

Friendly and trustworthy service and 

advice 

Free Quotation with no Obligation 

 

The Andy B Driving School 

Learn to drive in a brand new Mini 

Mawsley's only locally based driving School 

Lessons Start from £20.50 per hour 

Pick up from Home Work School or College 

Call Me on 07738901858 or 01536 799583 

www.andybdriving.com

 

The Andy B Driving School 

Learn to drive in a Mini 

Mawsley's only locally based driving School 

Lessons Start from £20.50 per hour 

Pick up from Home Work School or College 

Contact me on 07738901858 or 01536 799583 

Andybdriving.com 

Andy@andybdriving.com 

For the avoidance of doubt, these are elves, not dwarfs! 

Mawsley Bowls  Club is (almost!) One Year Old 
  

In the beginning there was an idea  …… and that 
idea grew…..  and now ….. 
Do you walk past the Centre on a Monday 
afternoon and wonder where the noise is coming 
from? Sounds like  ‘Oh No’, or ‘Where are all the 
biscuits?’  and regular outbursts of raucous 
laughter that seem to have appeared in recent 
months? 
 Well it all began with that little idea …... 
Would anyone fancy playing Short Mat Bowls in 
Mawsley ? 
Where would we play? What would it cost? How do 
we get started? 
and …… the idea still grew ……. So ……. 
How about we put the idea into action? and 

 Contact local bowls clubs 
 Get a time and day when The Centre is available 
 Contact Kettering Council; someone said they help 

groups starting up with money and equipment 
 Contact Mawsley Parish Council-; someone said 

they help groups starting up with money 
 And …. someone was right ….. and they all helped 

the idea become a reality 
 and Mawsley Short Mat Bowls Club is now one 

year old. 
So if you fancy joining us on a Monday at the Centre at 
1.30pm you would be very welcome or if you have an idea 
….. take it from us there is always someone who will help 
the idea to grow. 
 

Denise Mugglestone and Judy Baker 

Hair by Chris 
         At Strands  

  78 High Street, Broughton  

 Friendly professional service for all the 

family        Easy parking 

 Evening appointments available 

Call Chris on 01536 791065 
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Ian Ramsay 
Quality Decorator 

For all your interior & exterior  
decorating  

                  Friendly, professional & reliable service 
  

  

Interior & Exterior House Painting 
Coving  Floor & Wall Tiling  Wallpaper Hanging   

Skirting and Dado  Flat Pack Assembly 
Please ask for any other requirements not listed 

  

Very Competitive Rates Satisfaction Guaranteed 
  

For your free, no obligation, estimate please call  

07899 814014 Or call at: 9 Padman’s Close, Mawsley 
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Contemporary Indian & Bangladeshi 
Takeaway 

  
OPEN 7 DAYS INCLUDING BANK HOLIDAYS  

5pm - 11pm 
  

Free delivery to Mawsley & surrounding villages 

10% DISCOUNT ON COLLECTIONS 

  

TEL: 01536 791108/791018 

  

www.india2mawsley.com 

  

2 BARNWELL COURT, MAWSLEY, 

NORTHANTS NN14 1GA 

 Housing Benefit, Council Tax 
Benefit and DWP Drop in 

Surgery in the bar/lounge of 
The Centre at Mawsley on: 

  

29th March 2012 
26th April 2012 

  

11.30 am to 12.30 pm 

Advice given on: 

how to claim,  
benefit entitlement,  

reporting changes in  
circumstances, and any 

other council issues. 
 

We also do referrals for  
Attendance Allowance,  

Pension Credit or  
Disability Living Allowance  
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Local and reliable Gas Safe registered 

Heating Engineer 

  
 Boiler installations, servicing and breakdowns 

 Bathroom installations and general plumbing 

 Landlord certificates  

  No fees for estimates 

 See Mawsley Forum for customer references 

  

 
  

Call Paul at Mawsley Village on: 

07838 191617 or 01536 791597  
  

  

All work insured, guaranteed 
and delivered with care 

P. VINCENT 

At Mawsley Church we have enjoyed a variety of gatherings in recent weeks. The snow fell on the first Sunday in 
February and that coincided with SPACE on Sunday so instead of the usual children’s activities our children all joined 
others in the snow and we enjoyed serving coffee and butties to those who needed a break from the cold.  
We have also had two shared lunches with up to 30 enjoying Sunday lunch with each other after the service. These 
have been held in homes and if we grow much more we may need to think again about venue. 
Lent is here now and we shared the Ash Wednesday service at the Parish church in Cransley. Now we head to Easter 
reflecting on our own mortality and our need of God. We have a baptism coming up in March and Mothers’ Day 
service before the joy of Easter without which we would not be here today. 
 
Gatherings in Mawsley in the next few weeks are as follows: 
 
March  
11th SPACE for Worship with children’s groups  
18th  Mothers’ Day Celebration 
25th Celebration with baptism followed by lunch 
April 
1st SPACE on Sunday – Café church 
8th EASTER Celebration with Communion 
15th SPACE for All-age Worship followed by lunch 
22nd SPACE for Worship with children’s groups. 
 

SPACE for prayer on Tuesday’s 9am at 15 Loddington Way 
SPACE on Wednesday 1-3pm  
SPACE to share – Wednesday & Thursday 8pm 
 
For information about groups please contact us. 790140  rpriestley@mac.com     website: www.mawsleychurch.net 

mailto:rpriestley@mac.com
http://www.mawsleychurch.net/
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ST. ANDREW’S CHURCH, Cransley with Mawsley 

Services for March and April 
Sunday, 4th March  8am Holy Communion 
Sunday, 11th March 9.30am Holy Communion 
Sunday, 18th March            8am Holy Communion (Mothering 

Sunday) 
Sunday, 25th March 10.30am Cransley Family Praise 
    (With  puppet show for all the family) 
Sunday, 1st April  8am Holy Communion 
Thursday, 5th April  Maundy Thursday Benefice Service 
    7.30pm Holy Communion, Broughton 
Good Friday March of Witness, Meditation on the 

Cross (time and meeting place will be 
announced in the Church Mag.) 

Easter Sunday, 8th April 9.30am Holy Communion, Cransley 

CORBY MALE VOICE CHOIR 
Concert at Cransley Church  
FRIDAY, 20TH APRIL, 2012 

AT 7.30PM 
 
Tickets available £5 each, 
Telephone 790253 or  
Email pat-ellis@hotmail.co.uk  
 
There will be an opportunity to 
buy drinks (beer, wine, soft 
drinks) during the evening  

ANDY’S CAFÉ Every 3rd Saturday, 
Cransley Village Hall 10 – 11.30am 
(Free Café serving bacon rolls, coffee 
etc.) 

 

Want a free outdoor activity 

day for your kids this Easter? 
  

Then look no further! 
 

Venue: The Acorn Centre, Walgrave, Northants 

Date/Time: Monday 2nd April from 9:30 to 15.30 

For ages 8 to 16  
 

Activities include: 

Arts & Crafts ~ Horsecare 

Cookery ~ Bushcraft ~ Photography 
 

The Seeds of Change are running a free taster 

day for the first 20 people to register on our 

website. For more information go to: 

www.theseedsofchange.co.uk 
 

Easter & Summer Holiday Courses 

available 

 
 

Private and Semi-Private 
Riding Sessions 

at The Acorn Centre in Walgrave 

 
Our riding experience is based around 

therapeutic activity that will help you to 
unwind, have fun and gain confidence whilst 

improving your horse riding. 
 

~ De-stress ~ 
~ Become physically and mentally relaxed  ~ 

~ Build confidence and trust ~ 
~ Learn from empathetic and experienced coaches ~ 

 

Personally tailored programmes helping you 
achieve your personal goals 

  

For more info call Tel: 07703 490876 

www.acorncentre.com 

TTHEHE    

AA CORNCORN   CC ENTREENTRE   
‘Mighty oaks  from l ittle  a corns grow’  

 

Special Easter Offer 

buy 4 sessions & receive the 5th free 

mailto:pat-ellis@hotmail.co.uk
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BBlluuee  WWaatteerr 
 

 

Plumbing & Heating 
 

 

Boiler… Repairs, Servicing, Installations 

Gas Safe registered 

Qualified Engineers 

Professional Service 
Fast Response 

Fully Insured 

Free Estimates  

24hr Emergency 

 

For all your Plumbing, Heating and Gas 

requirements 
 

 

Tel : 07813 702611 
       01536 790831 

Northampton Road, Broughton 
 

 

www.bluewaterplumbingservices.co.uk 

-Fireplaces 
-Bathrooms 
-Tiling 

-Decorating 

 

  Petrol and Diesel MOTs 

 Servicing and Repairs to any make, old and new 

 Full diagnostic service 

 Air conditioning service and refresh 

 Clutches, brakes, welding, exhausts, shocks 

 Free local collection and delivery or run-back service available 

 For friendly and efficient service or advice please call 

01536 790901 

Village works are on the road to completion - 
report from Taylor Wimpey 
 

Taylor Wimpey is continuing its work in the village and behind the 
scenes to ensure Mawsley’s public facilities and infrastructure are 
concluded as soon as possible. 
 

Progress is being made towards completing the main 
infrastructure roads, with the final surfacing of School Road and 
Cowslip Hill due to take place soon and works also starting on 
Cransley Rise. Meanwhile, every effort is being made to finish off 
the village’s remaining roads for the convenience of residents. 
 

Elsewhere, the adoption process is taking place as planned for the 
last sections of the village’s storm water network and foul water 
pumping station to be handed over to Anglian Water. 
 

Negotiations are also progressing with Kettering Borough Council 
for the transfer of the open space areas currently under Taylor 
Wimpey’s ownership. Further maintenance works will take place 
on the wildflower meadow before the council can take possession 
of this land. 
 

Some elements of the infrastructure and public amenity works 
have taken longer than expected due to the recent bad weather 
and a number of logistical problems, which Taylor Wimpey is 
working hard to resolve. In the meantime, Taylor Wimpey would 
like to thank Mawsley residents for their patience and 
understanding. 
 

To report local issues or discuss any matters relating to the public 
works, please contact Taylor Wimpey’s Regional Engineering 
Manager Chris Leeson on 0116 281 6439. 
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MAWSLEY BIRD WATCHING  -  2        CATS & BIRDS DON’T MIX 

 
Cats hunt and they like birds. This article will show  how birds may safely feed in 
most gardens. You need either :-  a) a Cat Proof Garden or  
      b) to  make feeders less vulnerable 
 

Cat proofing. Raise the height of boundary fences, cheaply, by fixing  expanding, 
narrow, trellis horizontally along the top, with cut points upwards. Ensure there 
aren't any gaps between fence and trellis – don’t expand the trellis to its 
maximum or small cats may penetrate your new barrier. Across any other gap in 
hedge or fence fix cheap, green mesh net/filament which can be stretched or 
shaped or cut to any length or width you need – cats hate mesh. The same 
material is also effective at the bottom of gates and doors and can be stapled or 
nailed into any gap without supports. 

 
Proprietary anti-cat products can be quite useful over a short time while you are 
helping to persuade a cat(s) to reroute away from your new defences. When a cat 
does get in, after you have gone to these efforts, shout at it, bang something or 
throw water at it. It will soon get the message. 
 

Vulnerability.  Cats can’t fly, birds do. Bird feeders should be sited where it is 
almost impossible for a cat to reach, for example -   
 End of a branch    Garage gable end 
 Clothes line     Each end of T pole over 8’ high 
 Screwed on a wall 6’ up 
 
If you ground feed the birds with bits of bread/toast/biscuit/crumbs, consider 
putting a wire cage over the food that birds can get in and out of but  cats cannot. 
 

Nesting birds needs protection. Small garden birds don’t live very long lives:  two 
or three winters is a pretty long time, so the bird population needs several broods 
per family whenever conditions permit. When pruning in Autumn or Spring try to 
leave enough branches/vines/stems so that they can be leaf covered very early 
each year as the temperature rises and birds can get leaf cover from magpies and 
rooks for their nests. 
 
More next issue.    Richard Stuart    

Chiropody / Podiatry Appointments 

Home visits available 
  

All treatments for your foot problems, 
including: Corns, Verrucae, Calluses, Ingrown 

nails, Nail problems, Infections, Flat feet, Fallen 
arches, Aches & pains etc. 

  

Also biomechanical examinations and  
orthotics to achieve correct foot 
alignment and relieve pain in the feet 
and legs. 

For an appointment please contact  

Richard Pullar, (Registered Podiatrist),  
MSSCh. DipPodMed. MBChA 

  

on 01604 880719 or 07734 348178 

All aspects of gardening 
 
Lawns/weed control         Turfing 
Hedge trimming         Tree removal 
Garden clearance         Fencing 
Patio/block paving         Brickwork 

Decorative designs 
 

Free consultations & quotes 
Reasonable & reliable 
15 years experience 

 

Mobile: 07816668410 

Em: willow30landscapes@yahoo.co.uk 

willow landscapes 
of Desborough 

by Steven Morris 

After reading the 
Mawsley News and Views 
we thought we would just 
let you know that today, 
20th January, we had 
around 10 Long Tailed 
Tits on our bird feeder 
which is situated in our 
front garden in 
Broughton Road. We 
have a charm of 
GoldFinches almost 
everyday, but its the first 
sighting of these Tits. 

 
Many thanks 
Paul & Clare  

My garden was filled with 
Field Fares (at least 30 of 
them) over the snowy 
weekend of 4th/5th 
February. They fed from 
my bird table and 
stripped my huge 
Cotoneaster of all its 
berries.  
I assume it was the snowy 
conditions that brought 
them in - but where are 
they now? 
 
Pat Downing 

Letters to the Birdman 
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 Mawsley Contact Details 

  
Mawsley Villagers Association (MVA) 
mva@mawsleyvillage.co.uk 
Chair: Bob Littler 791447 
Other positions vacant 
   
Mawsley Parish Council 

pc@mawsleyvillage.co.uk 
Chair: Cllr. Peter Thomas 799108  
Deputy Chair: Cllr. Clare Farthing 799041 
Clerk: Diana MacCarthy 
mawsleyclerk@tiscali.co.uk 
  
The Centre @ Mawsley  
Manager, Jane Twisleton 799528 
www.thecentreatmawsley.co.uk 
themanager@thecentreatmawsley.co.uk 
  
Mawsley CP School  799182 

Headteacher: Mrs Elaine Wright 
  
Mawsley Medical   791300 
 
Mawsley Church 
Rev'd Richard Priestley & 
Rev'd Mandy Priestley 
rpriestley@mac.com   790140 
 
Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator 

Dave Cross david.a.cross@gmail.com 
  
Kettering Borough Council 

Cllr. Jim Hakewill 01858 467686 
jimhakewill@kettering.gov.uk 
  

Cllr. Cliff Morton 
cliffmoreton@kettering.gov.uk 
  

Community Development Officer  
Tim Bellamy  534355 
timbellamy@kettering.gov.uk 

  
Northamptonshire County Council 

Cllr. Jim Harker 01604 236982 
jharker@northamptonshire.gov.uk 
  
MP Philip Hollobone 

0207 2198373 or 07979 850126 
hollobonep@parliament.uk  
  
Newsletter & Advertiser Editor 

Pat Rowley 791881 

rowleypj@btinternet.com 

Mawsley website 

www.mawsleyvillage.co.uk 

Next issue out on 18th April 
  

Copy date is Friday 6th April 

Adverts and newsletter items to Pat Rowley  

Tel: 791881    rowleypj@btinternet.com 

MAWSLEY NEWSLETTER & ADVERTISER is produced, on a voluntary basis, for Mawsley Villagers Assoc Ltd. 

It is distributed to almost 900 homes in Mawsley.  All profit  goes into village funds. You can also read it on the village 

website: mawsleyvillage.co.uk  

From the Editor 

Thank you for your contributions to this issue of Mawsley News & 
Views.   
 
I hope something you have read this time surprised you, 
interested you or even annoyed you. If it did let me know and 
share your views with the rest of us.  
 
Our appeals for help still seem to be working. The TCAM directors 
are delighted to have received a response to their plea last time 
for help with financial analysis and reporting. A very suitably 
qualified resident has volunteered and has already given help and 
advice. Can you assist with Sarah Hart’s request for help with 
promoting The Centre? 
 
The only bit of News and Views that I write is this small piece - 
the rest is down to you. So I really mean it when I say I look 
forward to hearing from you by 6th April in time for our next 
issue. 
 
Pat Rowley 

News & Views deliveries 

Apologies to residents in Rose Hill Way and Mawsley Chase who 
received their copies of the January/February News & Views 
weeks late due to a communication breakdown. We got them out 
as soon as we were alerted to the fact that they hadn’t been 
delivered.  The published delivery date is always a Wednesday 
and we aim to have them with you by the following Saturday. In 
the now very unlikely event that you get missed please give me a 
ring on 799487. 

We have a full complement of deliverers at the moment and this 
is an opportunity to thank them publicly for what they do. But I 
often need people to stand in to cover holidays. If you would be 
able to deliver about 60 newsletters for us please contact me so I 
can add your name to my reserve list. 

Thank you to the whole delivery team.  

Tricia Cottington  

mailto:rpriestley@mac.com

